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Fiscal Estimate Narratives
DOR 11/28/2001

LRB Number 01-3774/5 Introduction Number AB-621 Estimate Type  Original
Subject

Access to public records; use of SS numbers; prisoner activities; prescription and credit/debit card information;
caller ID blocking; privacy impact statements; place of certain trials; DEG officers

Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

The bill would restrict access to social security numbers that are contained on certain public records of the state
and local governments. It would also require state agencies to prepare privacy impact statements on bills
impacting on personal privacy, and it would preclude taxation districts (municipalities) from putting photographs
of residential property on the internet.

The proposed restrictions on social security numbers are not expected to interfere with the Department of
Revenue's administration of state taxes and in particular with enforcing compliance with those taxes. In
addition, the proposed privacy impact statements could be prepared using existing resources.

Some municipalities currently place photographs of residential property on the Internet, for example, as part of
the online information available on property assessments on such property or as advertising for the sale of
foreclosed property. They would incur costs to remove those photos from the Internet, should this bill be
enacted. Local governments may also incur additional costs as a result of the proposed restrictions on access
to social security numbers. However, the impact on their costs is not expected to be significant.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications



